O’Connell Public School P & C Association 
Minutes
24.11.2020 , 6pm,  Zoom remote meeting 

All agenda items are to be notified to the Secretary or President two weeks before the meeting and, if required, accompanied by a written report, and a written proposed motion.
Our Parents and Citizens Association aims to improve the academic, social and emotional outcomes of students regardless of a student’s ability, race, gender, religion or socio 

economic status.
President reads out (Aaron):

For the remote meeting parents online are asked to remember P & C Zoom protocols as follows - 

Please remember, no children are to be present for the P & C meeting as sensitive matters may be discussed

Please, listen without interrupting and have microphones muted unless you need to speak

We are still developing new protocols for the online Zoom meetings, thank you   for your patience

1.
Welcome and previous minutes   




(6.16 pm)
1.1
Welcome and opening remarks (Aaron)
1.2
Apologies (Aaron): Iain Gentle, Kate Bird, Lian Wong


1.3
Approval of Minutes – See Attachment 1, confirmed by Jen Precians and Aaron Faulds
1.4
Business Arising from Previous Minutes (Chair) - See Attachment 2
2.
PRIORITY BUSINESS  














2.1
School Vision Trish:  At O’Connell our school vision is… Trish: We will adopt that vision and next year we will do some work around what it looks like in our school.  The P&C will have a part in how it is manifested by connecting to the community.  Strategic directions are wellbeing and state set directions around growth and attainment.
2.1
Situational Analysis Trish: This is completed 
2.2 
EOY Organisation   Tues 15 December will be a combination of presentation to concert - the flow will be seamless at the BMEC.  It has a capacity for 300 people.  Every family can bring 4 guests.  There is quite a financial outlay, we are thinking of charging around $10/family and $500.  Mel -  we still need to work out the cost of other projects.  Trish: to confirm the $10 will be for 4 adult tickets, the students are not included on those numbers. 
On that children come to school as normal.  We will travel to BMEC and have lunch in the park at 11am.  Rehearsal from 12-3pm.  You can pick up the students from BMEC 3 or 3.30 or school - students have to be at BMEC at 5.30pm ready for 6pm.

A one-way bus is $250, so a bus back to school would be $500 return.

2.3
Outdoor Kitchen: Mel - we still don’t have a budget for the outdoor kitchen or the landscaping.  Lian hasn’t caught up with Carla yet.  Trish: Outdoor kitchens at Harvey Norman are they useful?  Aaron - was looking at a stainless teel bench.  Role over to new committee.
2.4
AGM next year - how to promote it?  Should we organise this to send out something welcoming before the meeting on Tuesday evening?  AGM is in week 7.  Sally Webb:  
2.5  Auditors Letter:  Jen has sent it - We reviewed the source reports based on the information presented we believe that the information is correct.  Auditors report - Iain Gentle can  submit this to the P & C Federation.  

2.6  Stocktaking:  Aaron, maybe discuss this then.

2.7 Welcome BBQ -  Welcome BBQ - probably won’t be allowed to have this.  Rec ground?  Off site would be best - Trish can’t see them relaxing restrictions possibly art Rec ground.  We can play cricket/soccer/etc… book in a date with council.  Aaron: BBQ trailer is still here.

2.8 ME: Early next year my qill report back on possible digital storage for school documents to maintain order when hand over occurs between incarnations of the p & c.
3.
REPORTS









3.1
President’s Report
 - Trish Forsyth:  Kiny orientation last day it look like we have 7 enrolments.  We are looking at our funding and looking at doing one day a week in term 4 in readiness for school - so we can prepare interventions and have any issues checked here at school before they start.  Transition to school potential new program, students will fell more connected and interventions in place for the students.  Swimming has stared at City Fit.  It is a really good pool cool and quiet.  Last two days - the pool is closed whilst we are there, so our beginners are in the corner of the 25 metre pool.  It is going well.  The aquatic centre is going well.  Ironing out pickup routine.  We think we have one more enrolment - so we will have 78.  We will have 4 classes operating for literacy and numeracy.  Year 6 dinner will be an outdoor affair to remember.  Tuesday, December 1.  Normally the year 5s assist with the dinner and decorations.  Trish etc have asked for a donation towards nibbles and decorations.  Canberra is set for week 9 and Mitch and Trish will go with the students and we will take a car with bags and car sick students.  The dinner will be a choice of a curry and a pad thai.  It will be made at school and decanted into rubber packages and will be served by the Year 5s.  Mel - people with dietary issues will be asked to contact the school if there are dietary requirements. 

3.2
Financial Reports
(Treasurer)




 
3.2.1
Finance Statements as of    <date>  – see Attachment 5 
Aaron - total available funds available as of today is $55 grand.  Other details add when you receive the emails with stuff.  Details from school photos.  Expenditure Safeline and uniform details. 
3.3
Reports from Committees and Representatives 




3.3.1 
Canteen Committee  Tass: We were given two gift vouchers from House for the school we could use this for the kitchen/the outdoor kitchen.  

How would people feel if the money from term 1 was donated to the school - it could go towards Forest Day?  It could go to support this lunch?  Trish: we are looking at term 1 being a planning time and term 2 every child will be able to eat a home cooked meal at school designed and prepared by a group of children.  We might need some funding for this.  Term 1 plan the menu then buy the goods online and have a day off to cook and prepare the meal.  School Food Festival anything in garden can be used.  Donate money to the new school.

We would like to thank Jess Taylor and the Bronwyn Bennett for dropping the orders down to the café each week. 
3.4       Correspondence None to note.
4.
 OTHER BUSINESS (Chair)
4.1
Digital space for P & C Storage of documents can we form a  subcommittee to investigate best options? (Amy Power)  Whatsap as a group message - and how to store details.  Amy will report back in week 3 first term.
4.2
Trish wanted to say before we close the meeting thank you on behalf of the staff to the P&C and that we have kept moving forward throughout the Covid situation and I think you should all be proud that you have kept the meetings going at this time, many schools have not.  For the teachers it is part of the support that we value and thank you for keeping going.  Sally Webb: Could we keep going with Zoom? It might be good to have remote meetings and also in person meeting if that suits people better.  Trish - that sounds like a good idea. Aaron - also, id the next committee want to have less meeting sthey could.

Sal: Thank you to the teachers for keeping it together in this difficult time.  Aaron: the teachers have done a wonderful job with technology at this time.
5.
CLOSE AND NEXT MEETING (Chair)





Attachments
1.
Minutes of previous meeting






2.
Previous Treasurer’s report
